LMR/CF/03/07 – Determination of optimal harvesting strategies for the hake trawl and longline fisheries in Namibia and South Africa 

Project value: US$98 100
Contracted to: Fisheries Economics Research Unit at the University of British Columbia
Completion date: October 2005
Objectives

The sustainable management of hake stocks against unexpected changes and over fishing is essential for both current and future generations in the BCLME region.
The specific objective of Project LMR/CF/03/07 was to explore the bio-socioeconomics of the hake trawl and longline fisheries in Namibia and South Africa with the goal of assisting the resource managers in their attempts to achieve the best long-term ecological, economic and social outcomes. 

The study focused on developing simple bio-economic and socio-economic impact assessment models that could be used by fisheries managers to examine the ecological, economic and social consequences of different management policies. 
In order to achieve its goal the project developed the following:

· A historic account of economic and social aspects of hake trawl and longline fisheries;
· An analysis of the economic and social aspects of the hake trawl and longline fisheries using biological outputs from current models;

· Analytical and computational bio-economic models to study hake fisheries.

The study also drew on a number of earlier studies that were carried out to inform the hake trawl versus longline debate.
Ultimately, the project provided a modelling framework that facilitates rapid explorations of the ecological, economic and social consequences of different policy and management decisions. 

Project models were developed using Excel as a platform, which means they can be easily modified to asses the consequences (ecological, economic and social) of implementing different harvesting strategies and management policies for other marine species in the BCLME.

Recommendations

1. Current models are largely simplified in order to explore various policy options. There is great potential to update and improve these models. It is recommended that the models be extended to cover the entire BCLME in order to analyze transboundary issues and to include other species in Namibia and South Africa. 
2. It would be advantageous if the models were linked. They can then be used complementarily, as well as with existing management tools, to assess the effects of alternative management strategies in terms of achieving desired objectives. Also, the integration of the models will be useful in implementing the widely encouraged ecosystem-based management regime.
3. It would be advisable to add the models to the toolkit of fisheries managers. To this end, a training programme in the use of the models should be developed for the relevant parties.
4. It would be beneficial if government collaborated with stakeholder groups to encourage data and information sharing. This type of cooperation could then be expanded throughout the BCLME in order to achieve the resource sustainability goal.
5. The project focused on a single species. Future work should be upgraded to an ecosystem-wide model that will be more relevant to ecosystem-based management policies. 

6. Support from government on the use of the models should be promoted. This will help generate funding required for training of personnel and for the further development of models. 

